
Summary of Bill 


Assembly Bill (AB) 557 – Currently a school district administrator may close a school due to inclement weather or a threat to the health or safety of the students, faculty or staff. A local health officer of the Dept. of Health Services (DHS) may close a school to control an outbreak or epidemic. 





AB 557 requires the school board of the closed school to notify the Dept. of Public Instruction (DPI) within 24 hours of closing a school including the reason for the closure. The school board must also report to DPI within 24 hours of the school reopening with the total number of days the school was closed.


 


Fiscal Effect:


 None


Supporters Message:


This allows DPI to track school closings and possible outbreaks in an area.


It’s important for the state to be aware of school threats and epidemics in order to respond appropriately.


Opponents Message:


This bill simply adds to the paperwork required to be done by school districts. We should not be burdening schools with additional reports.





Key Supporters:


Representative Bernard Schaber (author); WI Association of Local Health Departments and Boards; WI Public Health Association; DPI





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB 557 and no one registered against it with the GAB.





Committee Vote:


On March 23, 2010 the Assembly Committee on Education recommended passage of AB 557, on a vote of 11-1 (Rep. Nass voted No)





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Kate Stewart; Office of Rep. Brett Davis
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